Hatley Parish Council

Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of the Council held on March 4th 2002

1.
Present:

Cllrs Astor, Drake, Ridgway, Ward. Cllr Dixon in the Chair. Clerk Kindersley,  1 elector. C/District Cllr Wilson arrived in the course of the Meeting. 

2. Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on January 7th 2002.

The Clerk read the Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on January 7th 2002. These were agreed by the Council as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

3. Matters Arising:

Clerk reported copy of Mr Keith's letter re footpath at East Hatley had been sent to Mr Banks. No reply so far.

4. Correspondence

Letter re waiving of fees for Public Entertainments Licence noted from South Cambs.

Letter from Margo Wilsher re name of Hatley Villages Committee noted. Council agreed to name change with a review in two years and Clerk to enquire if insurance cover via the Parish Council was still required.

New Management team for Hatley Sports and Social Club noted.

Agreed to purchase new Handbook available from ACRE.

5. Playing Field & Equipment

Cllr Dr Drake reported that it was hoped work would start in May and funding applications were being made. The Lease was progressing.

6. Code of Conduct

The Parish Council agreed to adopt the new Code of Conduct. All Councillors signed Acceptances of Office covered by the new Code and submitted Declarations of Interest forms to the Clerk on behalf of the Monitoring Officer.

7. St Denis' Church

Clerk reported recent emergency works that had been effected on the Church. It was repeated that the status quo was not a viable option, and that a partnership plan was being proposed with English Heritage which would provide a patching solution for probably less than 20 years. The current proposal was to shave off the ivy which would allow for more detailed appraisal of the building prior to grant applications and enable work to be done to fix the drainage and roof and replace the ridge tiles.

8. Cllr Wilson undertook to pursue unauthorised development at East Hatley 

Mr Ward to be asked to repair the vandalised Notice Board at East Hatley.

There being no other business the Meeting was closed at 8.30pm. The next meeting will take place on May 20th 2002 following the Annual Parish Meeting.

These minutes are published and provided, and may be used, only on the basis that the user assumes all responsibility for any loss, damage or consequence resulting directly or indirectly from them or their use. For the avoidance of doubt the only legally acceptable version of the Minutes of Hatley Parish Council are those signed in Public Meetings by the Chairman. They are available for public inspection from the Clerk.

